
OFFICE OF COUNTY CLERK                  
June 1, 2010 
The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: Chairman Warren 
Ploeger, Steve Roberts and Keith Olsen. Also present was County Clerk Debbie Parker. County Attorney Kevin Hill was 
present for a portion of the meeting.  
Warren Ploeger opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m. 
 
SHERIFF 
Sheriff John Merchant reported 23 inmates currently in the Brown County Jail.  Merchant also reported on various arrests 
from the prior week.  Sheriff Merchant also reported on the receipt of a $2000.00 grant received from KCAMP, to be used 
for the purchase of 16 surveillance cameras.  The total cost of the equipment will be $2561.67 with Brown County paying 
the balance.  
 
MINUTES 
Motion by Steve Roberts to approve the May 28, 2010  Canvassing minutes for the May 25, 2010 USD 441 Consolidation 
Election. Seconded by Keith Olsen. Motion carried. 
Motion by Steve Roberts to approve the May 28, 2010 regular session minutes. Seconded by Keith Olson. Motion carried. 
 
APPRAISER 
Paula Jones, County Appraiser reported on a software update with R&S Digital.  There will be a one- time fee of   $800.00 
for the upgrade from Arclms to ArcServer.  Motion by Warren Ploeger to approve this purchase.  Seconded by Keith Olsen.  
Motion carried. 
Jones also presented information to the Board on mobile homes.  This information explained the difference between a 
mobile home classification and a manufactured or modular home.  Neighborhood Revitalization Plans and applications 
were discussed.  Motion by Steve Roberts to exclude all mobile homes from qualifying for NRP effective immediately, 
excluding those that are already active participating parcels.  Seconded by Keith Olsen.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
TREASURER 
County Treasurer Cheryl Lippold, presented bids for a $200,000.00 CD currently at Union State Bank.  One bid was 
received from Union State Bank for 1.22% for 365 days.  Motion by Keith Olsen to accepted the bid.  Seconded By Steve 
Roberts.  Motion carried.  
 
COUNTY ATTORNEY 
County Attorney Kevin Hill reported on the progress of the next tax sale.   
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
Motion by Warren Ploeger for a 5 minute executive session on attorney client privilege with the three Commissioners and 
County Attorney Kevin Hill present.  Seconded by Keith Olsen.  Meeting closed at 9:15 am and opened at 9:20 am.  No 
binding action was taken. 
 
Motion by Keith Olsen to adjourn. Seconded by Steve Roberts. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 9:45 a.m. The next 
meeting will be Monday, June 7, 2010.   
 


